
 

Our Road Mainte-
nance Department is 

called to action on eve-
rything from patching 
potholes, correcting 
drainage problems, 
road signage, main-
taining bridges, and 

much more! We appre-
ciate their hard work!  

 
Service          

Requests for 

April=  337 

Linking  Citrus County Government with Citizens June 2015 

Summer Safety Tips 
 

Citrus County’s Florida Department of Health reminds residents and visitors alike to 
maintain a healthy balance of activities during the summer and keep safety and health 
in mind. Here are some summer safety tips: 

Health Foods– Florida fresh fruits and vegetables offer a wide selec-
tion of flavor and nutrition for your meals and cookouts. Be safe with 

   fire. Cook to proper temperatures, clean and sanitize surfaces, chill 
   with ice or refrigeration and separate raw from ready-to-eat foods. 

Water Safety– Children require close supervision. Never leave chil-
dren alone near water. Tell children to never push or jump on others 
in the water. Learn CPR...it empowers you to make a difference and           

   save a life. 

Sunscreen– When going outside, apply sunscreen to all exposed skin, even on 
cloudy days. Remember to reapply sunscreen when outdoors for more than 2 
hours and after swimming, sweating or toweling off. Sunscreen SPF 15 or higher is 

    recommended. 

Stay Hydrated– Drink plenty of water. Be mindful of dehydration signs: dry mouth, 
dizziness, lack of sweating, dry skin, low blood pressure, rapid heartbeat and fa-
tigue. 

Injury  Prevention-Florida’s beaches are know for soft white sand. However, rocks 
and shells are a natural part of the environment . Watch where you step and avoid 
sharp rocks and shells. Wear sandals or water shoes to protect your feet. Water   

   and wounds do not mix. Avoid water if you have fresh cuts or scrapes. 

Did you 

know... 

There are 27 bridges 

in Citrus County! The 

responsibility to mon-

itor, inspect and pre-

pare maintenance 

reports is under the 

Engineering Division 

in the Public Works 

Department. 

 

Suncoast Parkway 2 Public Hearing 

The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has announced it 
will hold a public hearing for the Suncoast Parkway 2 project on Thurs-

day, June 25 at Lecanto High School Curtis Peterson Auditorium. The hearing will begin as an 
open house from 5:00-6:00 pm for citizens to review maps, drawings, and other information 
provided by FDOT, followed by a formal presentation at 6:00 pm. There will be public comment 
period after the formal presentation to allow citizens to express their views concerning the de-
sign of the proposed project.  

The draft project documents for Suncoast Parkway 2 will be available for public review from 
June 3 through July 6 at the Lecanto Government Building, located at 3600 W. Sovereign Path 
in Lecanto Monday-Friday from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm. 

For more information, please call Tom Neyer, Project Manager, at 407-264-3424 or email thom-
as.neyer@dot.state.fl.us. Project documents and maps can be viewed at 
www.suncoast2online.com. 

mailto:thomas.neyer@dot.state.fl.us
mailto:thomas.neyer@dot.state.fl.us


News & Notes 

Citizens Academy 
Spring Session 
Graduates 

Congratulations to the Citi-
zens Academy Spring 
2015 held their graduation 
on Thursday, May 21 at 
the Old Courthouse after a 
12 week program. 

 

Veterans Advisory Board Welcomes New     
Members 

Citrus County Veteran Services would like to congratulate its five new 
members appointed to the Citrus County Veterans Advisory Board.  The 
new members are Chairman, John Myers, Vice Chairman, Walter “Bud” 
Osborn, members Douglas Gordon, Grover Lewis and Walter 
Mielcarek. The Advisory Board meets the 2nd Thursday of every month 
at 3:30 pm in the Citrus County Resource Center, located at 2804 W 
Marc Knighton Court in Lecanto. The public is invited to attend.  The 
board would like to hear your concerns and suggestions regarding is-
sues with  Veterans Administration or Citrus County Veteran Services. 
For more information on Citrus County Veterans Office, log onto 
www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/commserv/vets  

The Ft. Island Fishing Pier  maintenance has been completed and is 
now open for public use. The pier was closed in February to allow 

County staff the ability to find a contractor to complete the  necessary 
maintenance.  The work completed, inspected, and cleared for public 

use on May 22 in 2 weeks time.  

Trivia  
Question 

 
 

How many vehicular accidents 
were reported in Citrus County in 

2014? 
 

Answer given in July Edition 
 
 

Answer from May Edition: 
When did Citrus County Aquatics   
Division establish the first Artificial 

Reef site? 

1985 

 

GIS Staff Attends All-
Hazards Expo 

Two staff members from the Geo-

graphic Information System Divi-

sion attended the All-Hazards Ex-

po in May, hosted by the Sheriff’s 

Office. Kristi Fuller and Amy Hyler 

provided printed materials, maps 

and information to citizens to en-

courage everyone to be prepared 

for the upcoming hurricane sea-

son.  

There are 7 airport T-hangers for 

lease at the Inverness Airport! If 

you are interested, please call 

527-5446. 

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/commserv/vets


Volunteers  

Needed for    

Special Needs 

Drill 

Nature Coast Volunteer Center 

is hosting a Special Needs Call 

Down Drill and Training on 

Tuesday, June 16 from 8:30 to 

12 noon at the Citrus County 

Transit Center. In the event of 

an actual evacuation, Special 

Needs registrants would be 

contacted by volunteers to con-

firm they have transportation to 

evacuate safely. All volunteers 

will be briefed on procedures 

and a script will be provided for 

volunteers to follow. For regis-

tration and information, please 

call 249-1275. 

 

 

Summer Music 

Concert Series 

Music at the Museum Summer 

Concert Series begins with a 

celebration of the 75th birthday 

of Ricky Nelson on Thursday, 

June 18. Tribute artist Peter 

Alden will perform and focus on 

the entire musical library of 

Ricky Nelson, from 50s through 

80s. Doors open at 6 pm, show 

starts at 7 pm. Tickets are $20 

per person. Cash bar available. 

Call 341-6428 to reserve your 

seats! 

Look What’s Coming... 
Frequent questions County staff receives in regards to new construction or 

business is "What is coming?" "What is being built there?" Is it true...?" Citrus 
Link will provide monthly updates on the newly received permit requests and/
or issued permits for large commercial projects received by the Planning & 

Development Department. 
 

THE BURGER JOINT- permit application for restaurant, proposed at 

2700 N. Florida Avenue (on the corner of E. Line Dr. and US 41 in Her-

nando. 

MEDICAL CENTER- permit application for interior remodel for Florida 

Family Health Medical Center at 8389 S. Suncoast Blvd in Homosassa. 

ADVANCED SEPTIC– conditional use application for a site to allow sep-

tage land spreading lying southwest of W. Limerick Lane in Crystal River. 

Application tentatively scheduled for review by Planning & Development 

Animal Adoption Specials 

Flood Management Information Available Online 

As we enter into storm season, we want citizens to be prepared and protect 
their property! Please visit  

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/plandev/building/flood/flood.htm 

for insurance information, maps, flood facts, and much more.  

 

Please like us on Facebook to receive 
updated information and safety tips 

www.facebook.com/
citrusfloodmanagement 

June is National Adopt a Shelter Cat Month 
Adopters born in a “J” month (January, June, or July) can adopt any of 

our spayed/neutered cats for $10!! 

Those born in a non “J” month can also celebrate by taking home a 

spayed/neutered cat for $15!! 

 

Help us celebrate George’s Birthday on 

Saturday, June 13 at the Animal Shel-

ter 10 am-4 pm. Donations of cat food, 

Temptations Treats, or cash will be ac-

cepted to benefit our shelter cats 



County Moves Forward with  

Road Resurfacing Projects 
The Board of County Commissioners has given direction to move forward with residential road resur-

facing projects, dedicating $6.4 million from gas tax collections, with $1.12 million incorporated from 

the Citrus Springs MSBU. Presented with a road prioritization list compiled by the Public Works De-

partment, which rated every residential paved road in Citrus County, commissioners voted to address 

the highest ranked roads first. The majority of these roads are in the Citrus Springs area of the County. The BOCC authorized an additional 

$3.9 million to be used for residential resurfacing projects identified in each district. These specific projects will be determined at the July 26 

regular meeting. Public is welcome to attend.  

The following resurfacing projects for arterial and collector roadways are currently being completed through the Florida Department of Trans-
portation (FDOT) Small County Outreach Program (SCOP): 

 County Road 581 (SR 44 to Anna Jo Drive)- slated to begin construction at the end of May; grant amount of $785,780 

 County Road 491 (Glen Pines to Cardinal)-slated to begin construction mid-June; grant amount of $696,093 

 N. Citrus Springs Blvd (Dunklin to US 41)-Contract currently out for bid; grant amount of $962,509 

 County Road 491 (Glen Pines to County Line) Contract currently out for bid; grant amount of $426,511 

 Turkey Oak (CR 495 to Holiday Drive)-BOCC to accept FDOT grant award at May 26 regular meeting; grant amount of $425,000 

 N. Elkcam Blvd (Elm Blossom to Pine Ridge Blvd and 500’ south of Deltona to Striblin and Braganza to Condor)-BOCC to accept FDOT 

grant award at May 26 regular meeting; grant amount of  $375,000 

 Ft. Island Trail (5,870 feet from West End of Trail to Dixie Shores) BOCC to accept FDOT grant award at May 26 regular meeting and will 

be coordinated with force main installation; grant amount of $800,000 

 Roosevelt Blvd (Forest Ridge to CR 491)- BOCC to accept FDOT grant award at May 26 regular meeting; grant amount of $516,321 

For more information on road resurfacing projects, please call the Engineering Division at 527-5446.  Visit http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/
pubworks/engineering/engineering.htm to view the pavement rating interactive map and the road prioritization lists.  

EXTENSION SERVICES SUMMER CAMP SCHEDULE 

Sustainability: Gimple Steps to Going Green 
Tuesday, June 23 and Thursday, June 25 

 
Being a resident of Planet Earth means taking take of our home, community and planet. Activities and games de-
signed to  create a more sustainable lifestyle, including recycling, water, food and saving natural resource.  This 

camp qualifies for nearly all requirements of the new Boy Scouts: Sustainability Merit Badge. 

Financial Fitness Camp 
Wednesday and Thursday, July 8 and 9  

 
 Youth will spend two days discovering how to achieve their financial goals, skills that will are helpful at any age. 
Personal management is about mapping a plan for your life that will involve setting short-range and long-range 

goals and investigating different ways to reach those goals. Education, training, and experience all help make your 
goals become a reality including shopping, budgeting and even trading the stock market. Join our camp to earn 

nearly every component of the Personal Management BSA merit badge.  

Summer Camps are filling up fast!  Programs are for children ages 10-18 and are held from 9 am to 4 pm. Pre-

registration is required...call 527-5700 today! 

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/pubworks/engineering/engineering.htm
http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/pubworks/engineering/engineering.htm


Contact Us 

Give us a call for more 

information or if you have 

questions 

 

Tobey Phillips, 

Public Information Officer 

tobey.phillips@bocc.citrus.fl.us 

(352) 527-5484 

 

Visit us on the web at 

www.bocc.citrus.fl.us 

Mission Statement 

Citrus County Government 

will be a value-driven  

organization dedicated to re-

sponsive citizen service by 

providing quality programs, 

services and facilities to build 

a strong community and  

promote the best quality of 

life for our citizens. 

Kudos Corner 
ñI was extremely pleased how Kevin Morgan and staff handled the per-

mitting process and that every time I called staff  helped me and were 

very pleasant and easy to deal with.” 

    Mr. Plumsky 
 

“I wanted you to know that Jeremy Burns went above and beyond for us 

and my family and I truly appreciated him and his sincere help. He is a 

great asset to your company and to the animals he helps to better their 

lives. Please pat him on the back and tell him to keep up the good 

work!”   Chrissy Boatwright 

 

“Thank you for the website Terri Keene, I appreciate the assistance. 

Gotta love it when a county office can be efficient and share the 

knowledge.”    Brenda Clayton 

 

ñMy water has been connected to my home and I can’t express to you 

how thankful I am to be getting clean water. Most importantly, I am 

overwhelmed at the service your office (Water Resources) has extend-

ed to me, especially Debbie Velez. She was with me every step of the 

way and guided me through the entire process.” 

    Dr. Edward Woodman 

CALENDAR REQUESTS 

  

Florida-Friendly Gardening workshop        Tourist Development Council Meeting 

 Tuesday, June 16 and 30 @ 2:00-3:30 pm                          Wednesday, June 10 @ 9:00 am  

          Extension Service Bldg., Lecanto                  Lecanto Government Bldg, Rm 166 

        For more information, call 527-5708                 For more information, call 628-9305 

                            

           Board of County Commission Meetings                

                             June 9 and June 23                      

         Citrus County Courthouse Rm. 100 starting at 1:00 pm        

 

Planning & Development Commission Meeting 

Thursday, June 18 @ 9:00 am 

Lecanto Government Building, Rm 166 

For more information, call 527-5248 

 

To view full calendar of events, 

please visit www.bocc.citrus.fl.us 

http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us
http://www.bocc.citrus.fl.us/calendar.htm

